
SCHOOL CALENDAR 
The start date for students next year 
will be August 15.  Fridays we will 
have a 3:10 dismissal for students.   

Board of Education 
Meridian Public Schools 

District – 48-0303 
Daykin, Nebraska, 68338 

Monday, April 8, 2024 
 

Regular April 8, 2024 Meeting 
Meridian Public School Board of 
Education met on April 8, 2024, as per 
notice in the Fairbury Journal-News. 
 

President Bartels called the meeting to 
order at 7:00 p.m.  The open meeting 
law information was presented. 
 

Roll call was taken: Barton – present, 
Niederklein – present, Sobotka – 
present, Rut – present, Davis – present, 
and Bartels – present.  Also present 
were Superintendent Kort, Principal 
Drees, and Principal Hull. 
 

Nothing new was added to the agenda. 
 

No comments were heard from the 
public. 
 

Davis moved and Rut seconded to 
approve the consent agenda as 
presented. 
A. Minutes of the Monday, March 18, 

2024 Regular Meeting 
B. District Financial Report 
C. Activity Fund Report 
D. Hot Lunch Fund Report 
E. Bills     

Vote taken: Barton – aye, Niederklein 
– aye, Sobotka – aye, Rut – aye, Davis 
– aye, and Bartels – aye.  Motion 
passed 6-0. 
 

Principal Drees and Principal Hull 
presented the Curriculum Report to the 
Board. 
 

Representatives from the senior class 
updated the School Board on the 
upcoming senior trip to be held on May 
9, 2024. 
 

May is here !!!!!! 
 

The weather has been cooperating some 
– we definitely could use a little more 
moisture but the days have been decent 
and most track meets have been okay this 
year.  A few days have been a little 
windy, but overall it has been good.  
 

Looking back over the year and 
reminiscing of the restrictions from 
COVID-19 it has been great to feel we 
are back to normal.   
 

We would like to thank the staff here at 
Meridian for another great year.   
 

As we enter summer break we would like 
to mention there will be summer school 
letters being mailed home for any student 
we feel could use a little extra help and 
support.  We do open this to other 
students.  Ms. Drees created a QR code 
for anyone interested to help speed up 
the registration.   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The following dates are when these 
classes will meet: June 4, 5, 11, 12, 18, 
19, 25, 26 July 2, 9, 16. 
 

BUSING INFORMATION 
Thank You for returning the Bus 
Information Update page for the 2024-
2025 school year.  We will be reviewing 
the information and sending out bus 
routes in August.  If you have any 
questions concerning the bus routes 
please call. 
 

Superintendent Kort presented 
information to the Board regarding non-
certified staff.  A 4% wage increase was 
recommended.  Following discussion, the 
Board requested additional information.  
Superintendent Kort will gather the 
information and present it to the Board 
prior to the May meeting.  Item Number 
24-04-08 was tabled until the May 2024 
Board Meeting. 
 

The Americanism Committee met prior 
to the Board Meeting.  Mr. Kort gave an 
update from the Americanism 
Committee. 
 

Niederklein moved and Barton seconded 
to approve the hire of Landyn Cole as an 
English teacher. Vote taken: Barton – 
aye, Niederklein – aye, Sobotka – aye, 
Rut – aye, Davis – aye, and Bartels – 
aye.  Motion passed 6-0. 
 

No action was taken on Item Number: 24
-04-11 as no resignation was received. 
 

Superintendent Kort presented Policy 
9300 – Bylaws of the Board – Meetings.  
The Board members discussed benefits 
of having the regular Board Meetings on 
the second Monday of the month rather 
than the third Monday of the month.   
 

Principal Drees and Principal Hull 
presented the Principals’ Reports to the 
Board. 
 

Superintendent Kort presented the 
Superintendent’s Report to the Board. 
 

The next regular meeting was set for 
Monday, May 13, 2024, at 7:00 p.m. 
 

Davis moved and Barton seconded to 
adjourn at 7:33 p.m.  Vote taken: Barton 
– aye, Niederklein – aye, Sobotka – aye, 
Rut – aye, Davis – aye, and Bartels – 
aye.  Motion passed 6-0. 

Jamie Niederklein,  
Secretary Meridian District #48-0303 
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Mission Statement:  
Meridian Public  Schools will educate all students in a safe, nurturing environment while challenging them to develop their integrity, knowledge, and unique talents to become responsible, productive citizens. 
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Hail to the varsity…  Cheer them along the way… 

2023-2024 Schedules: 
Current 7-11th graders have submitted 
their requests for classes for next year.  
We will soon be finalizing their class 
schedule.  Once the schedule is 
finished, your student’s schedule will 
be sent home so you can see what your 
student has signed up for.  Parents, 
please take a moment to look over these 
papers with your child.  
 

Seniors … borrow wisely for college! 
Review these tips before you decide 
how much to borrow in student loans:  
• Borrow only what you need, even 

if it’s less than the amount offered in 
your award letter. 

• Try to use your student loan money 
only for tuition, room and board, 
books, and fees. Get a part-time job 
during college to pay other expenses. 

• Apply for financial aid each year 
you attend college by completing 
the FAFSA. 

• Continue to look for scholarships 
while you’re in college. 

 

Juniors… here’s your summer to-do 
list 
• Narrow your college choices to 

three or four by the time school 
starts. Visit some college campuses 
this summer and check out college 
websites.  I have sent out a list of 
virtual college tour via emails to all 
juniors.  Check these out! 

• Become familiar with the FAFSA 
(Free Application for Federal 
Student Aid). Beginning October 1 
you and your parents can complete 
this form to apply for college 
financial aid. 

• Update (or begin working on) 
your resume. Include 
extracurricular activities, honors, 
awards, and part-time jobs. 

• Begin looking for scholarships. 
Check out the school counseling 
webpage and ScholarshipQuest at 
EducationQuest.org for Nebraska-
based scholarships, and pay attention 
to scholarships current seniors have 
received. 

• Find a summer job to help pay for 
college expenses. Ask prospective 
employers if they offer education 
assistance programs. 

 

Stay safe and as always do not hesitate 
to contact me with any questions. 
Lisa Hermsmeier  
lhermsmeier@meridianmustangs.org  
402-446-7265 ext. 1253 

support of our school. In my first year 
at Meridian, I have learned that it is our 
wonderful Meridian community that 
makes our school a special place. From 
buying fundraiser items to coming to 
games and events, we appreciate our 
community members’ involvement and 
support! 

Another great year is coming to an end.  
We made a full year in school, which 
has been exciting.  As the summer 
quickly approaches, please know that 
you can email me any time with 
questions and I will get back to you as 
quickly as I am able.  I hope that 
everyone has a safe and enjoyable 
summer. 
 

Senior Information: 
Seniors have submitted an exit survey.  
This survey gives us a way to contact 
them after graduation in addition to 
knowing where to send final 
transcripts, and it also gives us a list of 
scholarships so we can recognize their 
accomplishments via Facebook, 
Twitter, and the school website.  If 
your senior receives additional 
scholarships, please have them email 
me or let me know so I can be sure to 
announce it at graduation. 
 

Seniors Who Took College Credit 
Courses: Seniors must request an 
official transcript from Peru State 
College, Doane University, or 
Southeast Community College 
(depending on where classes were 
taken) – this includes any dual credit 
courses taken during high school.  
Transcript request forms are available 
online at the college websites.  This 
should be done prior to college 
registration, so students can have their 
dual credits transferred to the college 
they plan to attend.  If you need help, 
please let me know and I can help. 
 

THANK YOU NOTES! 
Seniors, remember to send thank you 
notes to providers of any scholarship 
received.  Meridian is very fortunate to 
have many generous donors to help our 
students get a good start in college, so 
please do not forget to thank them for 
their support of our Meridian students.   
 
 

Happy Spring!! The energy is starting to 
pick up in the classrooms. The 
excitement for the end of the year is 
building, and we have many things 
planned to help us celebrate the year. 
Here are a few important dates. 
• JH/HS Awards Night - May 3 
• Coffeehouse Concert - May 6 
• Elementary Track Meet - May 10 
• Graduation - May 11 
• Last Day of School (1:30 Dismissal) - 

May 16 
 

As we look forward to these things, we 
want to remember the reasons we have to 
celebrate. It was a busy school year filled 
with learning and activities. Let’s finish 
the last month of the school year stronger 
than we started. The students have come 
a long way, and they can take this year’s 
learning and success and continue that in 
their summer activities. Make sure to 
relax and refresh a little and take time to 
enjoy the break.  
 

Be watching for information on summer 
school. If you want your child to attend, 
please fill out the registration forms or 
contact the school office.  

Track is in full swing and we have 
wrapped up state conventions for our 
FFA and FBLA groups. Congratulations 
to Peyton Norine who was elected as 
FFA State Vice President! I also want to 
congratulate Hadden Woods who 
qualified for Nationals in FBLA! 
 

Our music groups are finishing up the 
year with district music contest and their 
concerts. We are proud of our choirs and 
bands and look forward to the 
Coffeehouse Concert on May 6. 
Additionally, our students have been 
hard at work with their state testing to 
finish the year. We have been excited to 
celebrate students’ academic gains 
throughout the year and love to see those 
results on our state tests. 
 

As we begin the final weeks of the 2023-
2024 school year, I want to take a 
moment to thank the community for their 

“The Dish” 
with Drees 

COUNSELOR’S CONNECTION 
by 

Lisa Hermsmeier 

Principally Speaking 
With Mr. Hull 

mailto:lhermsmeier@meridianmustangs.org


   Onward to victory…       May they win again today… 
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2024 Driver’s  
Education Class 

The Driver’s Education Class is 
certified through the State of Nebraska 
Department of Motor Vehicles.  To 
qualify for this class you will need to 
be 14 before October 14.  The class 
will consist of 30-36 hours of online 
instruction, 5 hours of supervised 
practice driving, and a 10–15-minute 
driving test.  The lecture part of the 
class will be the AAA How to Drive 
Online Course.  The student will need 
to pass both the driving and the online 
course. You will need to email me at 
dean.filipi@emwolves.net to sign up 
for the class. The fee for the class is 
$305. Payment will be needed before 
you receive your pass code for the 
online class. Once you have completed 
the practice driving part of the course, 
we will meet in Exeter to take the 
driving test. Once you have completed 
the online class and email me the 
Certificate of Completion, I will enter 
you into the DMV system.  We will do 
the driving part of the class this 
summer.  You need to sign up by May 
15.   Please make checks payable to 
Dean Filipi.  If you have questions, 
please contact Mr. Filipi at 402-853-
1968. 

Physical forms can be found at the back 
of this newsletter, at the District Office 
of Meridian Public Schools, or on the 
NSAA website (nsaa.home). Please fill 
out all of the attached forms. You 
need to include a signed NSAA 
Parent and Student Consent form 
when you turn your physicals in to 
the school. Student athletes are NOT  
allowed to play without a completed 
NSAA consent form on file at the 
school. 
 

Thank You! 
Thank you to patrons who purchased 
plants from the school grades 7-12 
plant sales.  Monies earned go to 
individual classes.  The students 
appreciate your support.  
 

Mark Your Calendars! 
Western Community Club would like to 
announce the annual Old Settlers Picnic 
will be held the third weekend of July 
(July 19-21) featuring fun for the whole 
family with events such as cornhole, 
sand volleyball, car/tractor shows, kid 
games, lots of delicious food and live 
entertainment including Polka and The 
String Beans. For more details, follow 
along on the Western, NE, the village  
not the general area, Facebook page. 

2024-2025 PHYSICALS 
Jefferson Community Health and Life 
Fairbury Clinic will be offering  
sports physicals to students of any 
grade by appointment. For more 
information, please see the flier at the 
back of this newsletter. All student 
athletes, Kindergarten, 7th Grade, 
foreign exchange students, and 
students who move to our district 
from out of state are required to have 
Nebraska physicals and State school 
immunization requirements must be 
met. In addition to a physical, 
Kindergarten, foreign exchange 
students, and students who move to 
our district from out of state will need 
an eye exam. Kindergarten and 7th 
Grade students will need a urine 
sample, so please pick up a sterile cup 
from the clinic ahead of time.. 
Physicals must be completed before 
August 1, 2024. Students must bring 
all forms with their name and date 
of birth on each as indicated - 
including the medical history form. 
These forms also require a 
signature by a parent or guardian.  
If a student comes to their 
appointment without completed 
forms, they will need to reschedule 
their physical. 

mailto:dean.filipi@emwolves.net


   We’ll give a cheer for the varsity…     Long may they reign supreme … 
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   Shout ‘til the echoes ring…    For the glory of our team!    
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   Go Mustangs! 
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   Go Mustangs! 
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Husker Rehab                     
504 E St. 
Fairbury, NE 
402.729.2639 
www.huskerrehab.com 
 


